
           24-0656 

Resolution allocating ARPA funds for Carroll Park Improvements. 

RESOLUTION 

WHEREAS, the City of La Crosse previously allocated funds in the 2023-2027 Capital 

Budget for CIP project #440, “Carroll Park Improvements”, and 

WHEREAS, reported bids from February 2024 came in with a higher-than-expected cost 

structure, and 

WHEREAS, this is the final aspect of a multi-year plan to renovate and expand the 

offerings at Carroll Park , and 

WHEREAS, since ARPA funds will be requested this project was evaluated by Baker 

Tilly and does qualify under EC 2.22 Strong Healthy Communities: Neighborhood Features that 

promote Health and Safety. 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Common Council of the City of La Crosse 

that funds be appropriated from available ARPA Funds and available Parks bond funds and 

allocated to CIP item 2023 #440 as follows: 

 

 Res 21-1066 and Res 24-0409 (ARPA) $70,921.53 

4900210-588000 (Park bond funds)   $141,078.47 

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that City of La Crosse staff are authorized to effectuate 

this resolution.  

 

 
I, Nikki M. Elsen, certify that this resolution was duly and officially adopted by the Common Council 
of the City of La Crosse on June 13, 2024. 

 
_______________________ 
Nikki M. Elsen, WCMC, City Clerk 
City of La Crosse, Wisconsin 

 


